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This Edition Marks 20 Years of Publication for Your Bradda News! 

SEND US YOUR NEWS 
The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily 
those of the editorial team.  Please send news by e-mail to: 
paul@paulandliz.org or call Paul (623941), Andy (623483) or 
Debbie (621731). You can also leave hand written copy at the 
Post Office. For questions on advertising please call Caroline 
(623485) or e-mail carolinepreston37@gmail.com 

Copy Deadline for July Edition: 19th June 

BRADDA LOTTO DRAW 
Winning numbers in the May draw were: 
£60 Number 128 
£30 Number 202 
£15 Number  90 
The June draw will take place in the Bowling Green on 
Wednesday 1st June at 8pm 

COMMUNITY LAND TRUST 
After six Bradwell families moved into affordable homes at 
Bradwell Springs last summer, the CLT is continuing to work 
hard to provide housing for local people. We are hoping that 
six more families will move into Bradwell Springs by the end of 
this year, bringing to a successful conclusion the initial project 
for which the CLT was created. 
But that doesn’t mean that the need for local affordable homes 
has all been met. Derbyshire Dales District Council will shortly 
be publishing the results of its survey of housing needs in 
Bradwell, and we are expecting to learn that there are still 
several families in need. We are therefore beginning to think 
about our next affordable housing project, and we will be con-
sulting the village when it takes shape. 
For the last few years before Covid the CLT has organised 
Comedy Night on the last Saturday of Gala Week and we’re 
delighted to say that we are going ahead again this year on 
Saturday 6th August. Watch this space for further details. 

ST BARNABAS CHURCH 
 
A date for your diary - On Friday 
July 22nd we are holding a Sum-
mer Musical Evening in St 
Barnabas Church, with a wide 
variety of music to suit all tastes. 
Madrigals to melodies, the Shef-
field Decibelles, a local cello duet 
and folk band. All funds raised will 
go towards funding flooding dam-
age repairs in the Church grave-
yard. 

ST BARNABAS CHURCH 
We are planning to hold our annual Arts & Craft Exhibition 
again this year during Gala Week. This is always a very 
popular exhibition and we’re very much looking forward to 
welcoming anyone who would like to display their work. 
More details about dates and times to follow  

EVENTS 
Tues 21: Historical Society: 8pm in the Methodist Hall. “Ten 
Things you (maybe) Didn’t Know About the Crusades” by 
Richard Cornish 
13th July: Infant School 150th Anniversary “Open House”. 
2:30 to 4:30pm at the school (see article in this edition) 

FLOWERS FOR PEACE 
Our Lady of Sorrows Roman Catholic Church, Bamford, is to 
host ‘Flowers for Peace’ during this year’s Bamford Carnival.  
The church will be open to visitors daily over Carnival Week 
(Sat 9 - Sat 16 July) between 10.30am and 4.30pm. The sim-
ple floral displays and adjoining prayers, organised by the 
parishioners, are to represent the hopes and prayers that 
many of us share for peace in all of the world’s war zones, 
including of course, Ukraine. We hope you will visit us. 

PICNIC IN THE PARK 
As part of the celebrations for H.M. Queen Elizabeth’s Jubi-
lee the Parish Council will be providing two marquees on 
Town Bottom playing field. Any resident wishing to use this 
large covered area for their own celebration of the event can 
also order a picnic bag from the Bakehouse. Cost of the pic-
nic bag is funded by the Parish Council, assisted by a grant 
from Derbyshire Dales District Council. Your picnic bag 
choice is Vegetarian, Meat, Vegan or Gluten Free and it will 
contain a sandwich, cake, snack and a drink, plus a voucher 
for a free ice cream from the Khazi Café. 
If you would like to participate in this event you will need to 
order your picnic bag by Friday 27th May, for collection on 
Saturday 4th June between 9 am and 1130 am. 
Please bring your own blankets, chairs etc. 

 

SHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTON    
01433 620427 

 
Sunday 19th June: Father’s Day 
Two courses £14.50 
Three courses £17.00 (See Facebook for menu) 
 
Friday 29th June: Grill Night 
Steaks/Burgers/Chicken/Mixed Grill 
£9.95 to £17.95 
Full menu on Facebook. 
 

Booking Essential 
Everyone Welcome 

 
www.theshoulderatbradwell.co.uk 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
Annual Parish Meeting: The meeting, in the Memorial Hall 
on 26th April, was attended by residents, local organisa-
tions/businesses and representatives of principal authorities. 
The meeting reviewed work conducted by Council during the 
year and was followed by reports from our local business and 
Peak District National Park Authority.  
Annual Meeting of the Parish Council: The last council 
meeting was the council’s annual meeting. Cllr Downing was 
re-elected as Chair and Cllr Salisbury as vice-Chair. Council 
then appointed Chairs to all committees. Council policies and 
procedures were reviewed and adopted. All policies and pro-
cedures are available on the website (bradda.org). 
Jubilee Celebrations: The idea of a party in the park (Town 
bottom playing fields) on Saturday 4th June 2022 has been 
agreed. Residents can order a free picnic bag from The Bake-
house which will contain a sandwich, cake, snack and drink. 
There will be four options -  Vegetarian, Meat, Vegan and 
Gluten free. The picnic bags will also contain a voucher for an 
ice-cream from Khazi café. This is funded by the parish coun-
cil and a Jubilee grant from Derbyshire Dales District Council.  
Garden Waste: District Councillor Furness advised council 
that certain parts of the village no longer have a garden waste 
service. Only properties who have green bins, which they pay 
for, have a garden waste service. The reason given is that the 
company now used for garden waste do not accept waste in 
plastic bags, even though they are compostable. District 
Councillor Furness advised that the plan to remove grass cut-
tings from the verges as they are cut is postponed to 2023. 
Report on ANPR in the village: PC K. Webster attended the 
parish council meeting to discuss the possibility of having 
ANPR (Automatic Number Plate Recognition) cameras in the 
village. He advised that this is the start of the process and he 
is attending parish council meetings to ask for support. PC 
Webster stated that he did not expect quick results and makes 
no promises that the project will go ahead. Council agreed to 
add his request for support to the agenda for the next parish 
council meeting so the proposal can be formally discussed. 
Caretaking Resource: The Parish Council require suitably 
qualified persons to carry out a range of gardening, caretaking 
and routine maintenance tasks. Applicants should be able to 
carry out routine DIY tasks, eg. painting, would own their own 
tools/equipment and be responsible for their own tax and in-
surance. If you are interested in applying please contact the 
Parish Clerk (623485) or parishclerk@bradda.org 
Public Participation: We welcome members of the public at 
both the main council and all committee meetings. Council 
meetings are 7:30 p.m. on the first Tuesday. See notice 
boards on the side of the Memorial Hall and in the Peace Gar-
dens bus shelter for meeting announcements and agendas.  
Contacts:  
Parish Clerk (623485) or parishclerk@bradda.org  
Council Chair (623941) or cllrdowning@bradda.org 

DERBYSHIRE CONSTABULARY 
There are opportunities for everyone to make a difference with 
Derbyshire Constabulary, whether it’s a career for life or a few 
hours a week volunteering with the local community. We are 
currently recruiting police officers and there are lots of different 
ways to join. From people leaving school or university, people 
who would like to ‘earn while they learn’ or those joining from 
another career, there’s an option to suit everyone. It’s a job 
like no other - whether you're protecting the vulnerable, saving 
lives or simply making the community where you work feel 
safe. It’s exciting, demanding and vitally important work. There 
are also a variety of staff roles, meaning you could be tackling 
the problems which matter to the people of Derbyshire or be-
ing there at the end of the phone in their time of need. For 
those who only have a few hours to spare, our Special Con-
stabulary gives people the chance to do something rewarding 
alongside their busy lives.  
If you want to find out more about any of these opportunities, 
visit careers.derbyshire.police.uk 

VANDALISM - SEEKING INFORMATION 

A resident has had a most unpleasant experience of vandalism 
and they have asked the Bradwell News for help in trying to 
discover who could have done such a thing. 
Their beloved classic Mazda MX5 car has been mindlessly 
vandalised in Bradwell. The Newburgh garage they rent at the 
end of Springfield Road was broken into and a brick thrown 
through the windscreen. The soft top was slashed, interior fit-
tings ripped out and just about anything that could be trashed 
was destroyed. The damage is so extensive it means the end 
for this classic car, which held great sentimental value. The car 
battery and number plate were taken, so if anyone has any 
information which could help discover who in our village could 
do such a thing, could you please send it to the Bradda News 
and we will pass it on.  Thanks.. 
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BRADDA  DADS 
 
Hillbilly Cycle Sportive, raising 

money for preschool is on Sunday 19th June - we would 
greatly appreciate help on the day from anyone who would like 
to get involved marshalling the event - no prior experience 
required, full training provided! Contact Dan on 07840 718084 
or email braddadads.secretary@gmail.com.  
We'll be having an informal family get together in town bottom 
park and the Shoulder on Sunday 12th June at 4pm to decide 
on the Bradda Dads carnival float 2022. Everyone welcome to 
come along and pitch in ideas. Next meeting will be Tuesday 
14th June 8:30pm in the Shoulder. 

ANNETTE BOND 
Annette passed away on 29th March, 2022 at her home, 
Rippon, Hollowgate, Bradwell surrounded by family. She 
was 71 and had been battling cancer for a short time. 
Annette was born at The Plague Cottage in Eyam, where 
she spent her childhood attending Eyam school, followed by 
Hope Valley College. She began her working life in admini-
stration at Eyam quarry before becoming a mother. She 
moved to Bradwell in the 1980s with son Richard and later 
daughter Anna. Many people in this village and beyond will 
know Annette from her job as dinner lady and cleaner at 
Hope Valley College. She started there in the 1990s and 
continued to work there even when she became ill. She was 
a dearly loving mother to Richard and Anna and grand-
mother to Willow, Blossom and Matilda. She had so many 
friends and greatly appreciated the strength their friendship 
gave her. Annette said that she would never have been able 
to cope with her illness in the way she did “without the love 
and support of all of you “. 

BRADWELL JUNIOR SCHOOL 
At the end of the summer term Bradwell Junior School will 
mark the end of an era as we bid a fond farewell to our head 
teacher, Mrs Attwood.  After 13 years as head teacher here 
and 33 years of working in education Mrs Attwood is taking 
early retirement. Leaving our school in such a strong a position 
we will miss her selfless dedication, child centred focus and 
how she's expanded the horizons of the whole school commu-
nity the Bradwell way. There will be a well wishes book left in 
the post office so the Bradwell community has the opportunity 
to leave their messages for Mrs Attwood. This will remain at 
the post office until Friday 24th June. Please don't hesitate to 
contact Mrs Critchlow or Mrs Deakin in the school office if you 
have any questions (620473). 

SWIFT PROJECT 
The Bradwell Swift Project is 
finally getting back on track, 
with previously organised 
events and activities now tak-
ing place after a long pause 
due to the pandemic. In con-
sequence over the next few 
weeks all the children at Brad-
well Junior School will be 
working with local expert Pete 
Brown learning about bird 
watching including Swifts, and 
then, in July, we have organ-
ised a Community Swift Walk 
which we hope will be well 

attended given the high level of local interest in Swifts. The 
walk is on Saturday 2nd July at 7.30pm and will be led by 
local expert Pete Brown. Meet at Beggars Plot opposite the 
Fire Training Centre and do bring binoculars if you have them.  
We have just been advised that Swifts arrived back from Africa 
to our village on 10th May, so do keep a look out. 

BRADWELL NEWS 
Way back at the turn of the last century a group of Bradwell 
residents formed an “action group” to prepare a plan for de-
velopment of the village into the new century. One signifi-
cant outcome from the initiative was the first Village Plan, 
but another was the realisation that the village needed better 
internal communication, to let residents know what was hap-
pening and to allow village groups to publicise their activi-
ties. And so was born the village newsletter, the Bradwell 
News, which was first published in July 2002. Special men-
tion must be made of those founder members and the inspi-
ration for our creation: Mike and Joyce Emsen, Ian and Liz 
Fullilove, Martin Cliffe (the first editor) and Janet Kobayashi. 
There will also be others who can rightly claim a part in get-
ting the venture off the ground, and the current team hope 
and wish that we have been able to develop the newsletter 
in the way originally intended. A great debt of gratitude is 
due to the team of distributors who managed to keep walk-
ing the streets right through the Covid pandemic, to 
Greenaway Workshop who printed every edition even 
though closed and also to the production team who made 
sure that your newsletter continued to be published during 
some difficult times.  
Here’s to the next twenty years!  

BRADWELL INFANT SCHOOL 
The school are celebrating their 150th anniversary with an 
open house on Wednesday 13th July. The event runs from 
2:30 to 4:30pm and there will be cream teas plus a display 
of photos showing the history of the school. Everyone wel-
come. 
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WOODHOUSE PLUMBING, TILING &  

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

For a fast and reliable service 

24 hours a day 

Contact Jonathon on 

0796 702 0604 or 

G. N. HALL 
BUILDER  

Established 1979 

 

All types of building work, 

Maintenance work, Roofing & 

Hard landscaping  

 Stone work specialist. 

 

White Hart Garage 
Towngate, Bradwell 

 

We undertake servicing and general re-
pairs to all makes of cars. 
MOT appointments arranged. 

A large selection of spare parts in stock - 
oil filters, tyres, bulbs, batteries etc. 

 

A fast and friendly service at competitive 
prices 
 

Call Bryan or Sally on 620582 

DES JOHNSON 
Des Johnson was born in 1931 at 
Hellfire Corner, Bradwell, later mov-
ing to Gore Lane. He left school at 
13, starting at ‘Ike’s’ as an appren-
tice. He enjoyed playing football and 
was a keen Sheffield Wednesday 
supporter. His teenage years were 
spent with his mates exploring the 
Peak District on their ‘push-bikes’.  
His wife had started work with Des’s 
sisters who told her Des was ‘six 
foot tall and blonde’ - a shock when 
he came home on leave to discover 
he was dark and only 5’4” tall! When 
they married they moved to Hope 

and Des worked in Earle’s quarry for 34 years, really enjoying 
his work and colleagues. Their gardens in Hope were superb 
and they won many awards, including “North of England 
Dahlia Champion”, and their homes became renowned for 
colourful displays with superb lawns. Des loved sunshine, 
especially sitting in the garden listening to cricket on the radio 
or travelling abroad on many sunny holidays. A proud ‘Bradda 
Lad’ he moved back to the village for the last few weeks of his 
life and he passed away peacefully, surrounded by his family. 
Des will not be leaving Bradwell again because his ashes will 
be scattered from Bradwell Edge so he will remain here for-
ever in the trees, streams, and grass of the village. Ninety is a 
good age and he had a happy, successful life. 

Personal announcements DEREK OLLERENSHAW 
(STODGE) 
Stodge was born at Yorkshire 
Bridge on 3rd March 1947. He 
came to live in Bradwell 53 years 
ago. After leaving New Mills Gram-
mar School he started work at 
Newburgh Engineering and later 
moved to Ferodo, but his favourite 
job was that of greenkeeper at 
Sickleholme Golf Club. 
Stodge loved all sports, especially 
golf and football. He was a life-long 
supporter of Derby County Football 
Club, “once a Ram, always a 
Ram”. As a young man he was a 

team player for Newburgh Football Club and later went on to 
run village football teams. He was a keen runner and ran 
everyday for a year. He also took part in many marathons. 
Stodge and Maureen enjoyed going for walks together locally 
and the area around The Dams was one of their favourite 
haunts. 
Stodge died on 21st February 2022. He will be greatly missed 
by so many, especially wife Maureen, Craig, Amanda, Karen 
and Fred, Craig and Tracey, grandchildren Taylor and Ca-
sey, brother David, sisters Margaret and Linda, all his neph-
ews and nieces and Kerrie, Steven, Ella, Harry and Jack. 

THANK YOU 
Thank you for all the cards, flowers and lovely messages 
sent on Stodge’s very sudden death. We miss him --- always. 
Maureen and family. 

2022 5th June 12th June 19th June 26th June 

ST BARNABAS 
JUNE 
SERVICES 

1100 Jubilee Service 
Followed by “Bring and 
Share” Jubilee lunch 

1000 Benefice Communion. 0930 Parish Communion 1000 Outdoor Service. Also on 
Zoom - details on notice board. 

Please check the 
church notice 
board for 
changes.  

Outside (or inside if raining)   1600 Said Communion in Brad-
well 

 BRADWELL HOPE   


